
Fundraising Defined  
(approved February 2020 by the Cornhusker Council Executive Committee) 

 
Fundraising/Materials Donations Regarding Eagle Projects -  

According to ​9.0.2.10 Fundraising Issues​ of the​ Guide to Advancement ​- The Cornhusker Council 
Executive Committee has adopted the following policy: 
 

“With regards to a Life Scout raising money, goods or services specifically as it pertains to 
their Eagle Scout Project; any effort expected to raise more than $499.00 in value, shall 
require completion of an Eagle Scout Service Project Fundraising Application. Should any 
money, materials or the like remain; the Life Scout shall relinquish any unused items to the 
Beneficiary.”  

“With regards to the Beneficiary providing any necessary monies, goods or services that are 
used specifically for the Eagle Scout Project; the Life Scout shall not be required to complete 
an Eagle Scout Service Project Fundraising Application.  The Life Scout, however, will need 
to make a note of such contribution within their initial Eagle Scout Project Approval 
Request.”  

Completed forms are sent to the local council service center where they are routed to those 
responsible for approval. This may be a district executive or another staff member, the 
council or district advancement committee, a finance committee, etc., as determined 
appropriate by the Cornhusker Council. 

 
Fundraising Regarding Units -  

According the ​Unit Money-Earning Application BSA #34427​ - The Cornhusker Council Executive 
Committee has adopted the following policy: 

 
“With regards to Units raising money in any amount, all Units shall be required to complete 
a Unit Money-Earning Application for any fundraising event.  Fundraising Applications can 
be completed on an annual basis for regularly occurring events; such as pancake feeds, bake 
sales, car washes or the like.  For events that occur more frequently; i.e. Units with quarterly 
pancake feeds, may fill out one application and specify event occurrence. 

Council sponsored fundraising events such as Scout Popcorn, Camp Cards and Friends of 
Scouting shall be exempt from the need of application.” 


